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Coffee Shop 
open at the Memorial Hall Tetsworth 

Every Tuesday from 

2.00 pm until 

4.30 pm 

Everyone welcome 

Tetsworth Primary School 

  As I write this, Tetsworth Primary 

School are embarking on its second 

Whole School Sleepover! All the chil-

dren get to stay over for a night at 

school – with pizza, hot chocolate 

and bedtime stories, followed by a 

cooked breakfast with parents the 

next morning! Its one of the great 

things that a small school can offer to 

its children (especially with such dedi-

cated staff!), but we are certainly 

bigger than we were last year and 

will need more than just the school 

hall for the children to camp out in 

this year! 

  The Year 6’s have been working 

hard on SATS this week and are now 

preparing for their move to Lord Wil-

liam’s School. It doesn’t seem 5 min-

utes since they were starting in Foun-

dation. We wish them well for their 

move to high school. 

  Some of the children were offered 

the chance to watch the Queen’s 

Diamond Jubilee River Pageant from 

Millennium Bridge, so some of the 

children and parents are looking for-

ward to taking part in this historic 

event and spending the day in Lon-

don. Other children are looking for-

ward to taking part in the village 

events and the children also helped 

to make some village bunting in their 

after school club.  The children are 

also looking forward to the Olympics 

this summer and our village Olympic  

swimmer Simon Burnett has very  

kindly donated some signed memora-

bilia which we are hoping to auction in 

aid of the school at the end of the term. 

We would like to say a big thank you to 

Simon for supporting us.  

  We would also like to say a big thank 

you to Frank & Pam and the Sports & 

Social Committee for their amazing and 

continued support. We really appreci-

ate all you do to help us, with PE and 

fundraising, and it really makes a differ-

ence to us.  

householders in Great Britain.  Whether 

you own your home or rent it privately, 

you could be eligible to have your 

home insulated for free, saving you £s 

on your energy bills.  This is a time lim-

ited offer on a first come-first served 

basis.  Cocoon is run by the United 

Sustainable Energy Agency. 

  Householders should take advantage 

of the free insulation while they can, 

before the government funding which 

makes this offer possible is withdrawn.  

This is expected to happen in the au-

tumn of 2012. 

 According to the Energy Saving Trust, 

the average gas-heated, semi-

detached home with three bedrooms 

could save up to £135 every year, just 

by insulating your cavity walls.   

 If you are not sure whether you have 

cavity wall insulation; or you’re not 

sure whether your loft insulation is up to 

the recommended level, just contact 

Cocoon to arrange a free, no obliga-

tion survey. For more information, or to 

arrange your free, no obligation sur-

vey, visit our website at 

www.cocoonyourhome.co.uk or call 

us on 0800 80 48 777 

Information supplied by Oxfordshire 

Rural Community Council 

TPSA News 

  We are now collecting in all our spon-

sorship money from our Walk to Swim 

sponsored walk. Despite the rain, wind 

and winter temperatures we all thor-

oughly enjoyed the day, but were very 

glad to get home to hot baths! Walkers 

enjoyed a welcome home BBQ after-

wards as well as tea and cake half way. 

Thank you to the Oxfordshire Golf 

Course who let us park up on their land 

to supply tea to walkers as they passed 

through. We are in the process of 

counting up our money – but we look 

likely to exceed the £3,000 mark which 

is fantastic. Huge thanks to everyone 

who sponsored us! We are hoping that 

this money will help to secure the chil-

dren’s swimming lessons, which they 

love so much. 

Get your Home Insulated for Free with 

Cocoon 

  Cocoon is now able to offer cavity 

wall and loft insulation for free to  

Saint Giles Church News 

  What a strange month May has 

been, wet and dry; hot and cold; and 

for me very busy and then very relax-

ing. A month of contrasts. Our lives are  

http://www.cocoonyourhome.co.uk/


 

Has your oil boiler been 

serviced recently??? 
 

NOW WORKING INDEPENDENTLY  

 

MICK HOBDELL 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

 

Oil boiler and Aga services, 

repairs and general plumbing 
 

Phone Tetsworth 01844 281521 

Mobile 07554 426113 

 

June Waterson 

Counselling Psychotherapist. 
BSc (Hons) Psychology & Counselling 

Dip. Cognitive Behavioural Therapy (CBT). 

 BABCP Reg’d. 

 

For help coping with Depression, Stress, Bullying, Low 

self-esteem, lack of confidence, OCD, 

Post Traumatic Stress disorder etc. 

Tel: 01844281462 Mob: 07530596168 

e-mail: june-waterson@virginmedia.com 

Services at St Giles 

 

10th June Morning Worship           Jeneva Paul 

17th June All Age Worship       Heather Moore 

24th June Family Communion       Rev P Waterson 

8th July Morning Worship            Jeneva Paul 

15th  July        All Age Worship              Heather Moore 

22nd  July       Family Communion        Rev. P Waterson 

29th July         Parish Communion         Rev. P Waterson  

 

full of contrasts happy and sad times; busy and lazy times 

time alone and time with family and friends. One thing 

throughout life is constant and that is Gods love for each 

and every one of us. In the All-Age Worship services we 

are looking at life, the storms and suffering; the things that 

change and challenge us and how we can live life to the 

full and look forward to everlasting life.  We would love to 

share our thoughts with you and invite you to come and 

hear for yourself and enjoy a relaxing time with friends 

over cakes and coffee. 

  We are trying to keep on top of cutting the church yard 

but the wet weather and then sunshine means the long 

grass and weeds are winning. If you fancy a bit of grass 

cutting or weed trimming we would we would love to see 

you. Please feel free to help at any time. 

Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

  Thank you to everyone who has donated old mobile 

phones, used ink cartridges and laser toner cartridges for 

recycling, we receive around £1 per item and are still col-

lecting them, you can drop them off at the hall or drop 

them into the recycling bin in store at Asda Wheatley   

  Asda at Wheatley are giving us the chance of winning 

£200.00, they have selected us from a number of village  



QUALIFIED SURGICAL CHIROPODIST 
SANDRA MILLER MSSChA 

HOME VISITS BY APPOINTMENT 
 

 

 

I am able to treat a wide variety of foot care including:- 
 

General foot care neglect - callouses and corns - ingrowing toe nails 
Yellow, crumbly, thickened nails - bunions - flat foot 

Diabetic patients - verrucae (various treatments) 
And many more 

 
Evening and weekend appointments available. 

Tel: 01844 201709 Mobile 077 64945401 
Registered member of the British Chiropody 

And Podiatry Association 

Or visit www.harlesfordfarm.co.uk 

   Grass 

    Cutting 
Lawn mowing weekly, fortnightly or on 

an ad hoc basis 

 

New Lawns Laid or seeded 

 

Problem Lawns treated  

 

Lawn treatments 

 

Lawns Repaired 

     01844 281576 

Devey Tree Care  

 
 

Tree Surgery & Garden 
Maintenance 

 

Services 

 

We offer a variety of services for your trees and 
gardens, from hedge cutting to tree removal.  
Fully insured with £5M public liability cover 

Telephone: 
Call Owain Devey NCH Arb on 
07922736451     01844281101 

or 
owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk 
www.deveytreecare.co.uk 

HARLESFORD BEEF AND LAMB  

 

Butchery Next Open at Oxhouse Farm 

FRIDAY 15th June 

3.00 pm -7.00 pm  

SATURDAY 16th June 

9.00 am –12.00 pm  

For more details call 

01844  281514   07793962175 

  

 

Exciting opportunity to be involved in new police 

accountability arrangements 

  On 15 November 2012, the Thames Valley will be electing 

its first Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) who will be 

responsible for setting the priorities and resources for 

Thames Valley Police, as well as supporting broader com-

munity safety activities across the region. 

  Alongside this a Police and Crime Panel will also be es-

tablished to scrutinise the work of the PCC. The purpose of 

this role is to assist the PCC through providing independ-

ent challenge as a critical friend. 

The panel will be made up of one representative from 

each of the 18 local authorities in the force area, and two 

independent co-opted members. 

  The panel is looking for two committed and energetic 

people who either live or work within the Thames Valley to 

serve as co-opted independent members from Autumn 

2012 for a four-year term. This is an exciting opportunity to 

be involved from the start of new and very different ar-

rangements for reducing crime and disorder. 

This is an important and high profile role. It is expected 

that this the time commitment would be approximately 

one day a month, including preparation and travel time. 

  Meetings will be held at varying locations throughout the  

halls to be allocated a voting box in their Chosen by You, 

Given by Us vote.   

  Voting tokens are available for customers at the check-

out you put the token into one of the three boxes at the 

back of checkouts.  The vote will end on the last day of 

July and in the event of it being a close vote, all tokens 

are weighed to determine a winner. The winning cause/

charity will receive £200 so please call into Asda 

Wheatley, pick up a token and vote for us . 

mailto:owain.devey@hotmail.co.uk


Also available 
  Repairs 
  Secondary Glazing 
  Traditional Glazing 
  Box sash (PVCu or Timber) 
All areas covered 

 
 

Guaranteed to 

beat any  
written  

quotation  

SILENT VIEW WINDOWS 
WINDOWS   DOORS   GLAZING 

CONSERVATORIES   CLADDING 

QUALITY PVCu, ALUMINIUM & TIMBER 

All Windows & Doors come with high security 
locking systems & a Ten year guarantee 

Call now for a free no obligation quotation 

MOB: 0772 428 3312 
TEL: 01844 216387 

EMAIL: silentviewwindows@gmail.com 



Partying Pets   
Children’s Animal Encounter Parties 

Booking Now for 2012 
Affordable children’s entertainment. 

Meet, Greet and Cuddle some friendly 
animals, play games and have fun. 

Packages to suit all budgets…  
Fully Insured, CRB Checked and First 

Aid Trained. 
Telephone Lucy on 07799 116663 for a 

chat. 
www.partyingpets.co.uk 

  

Your Local Upholstery Service  
  

MARGAN LTD  
For All Your Upholstery Traditional & 

Modern Free Collection Service  

www.margan.co.uk  

Tel 01844-208655 7.00am to 5.00pm 

Thames Valley (in the historic county areas of Berkshire, 

Buckinghamshire and Oxfordshire). All panel members will 

receive induction and other appropriate training. Reason-

able travel expenses will be paid. 

  For a copy of the application pack see 

www.buckscc.gov.uk/scrutiny or telephone Clare Gray on 

01296 383610. The closing date for applications is 13 July 

2012. 

  The panel wishes to reflect the breadth of communities in 

the Thames Valley and welcomes applications from all eligi-

ble people irrespective of gender, ethnic origin, religious 

belief, sexual orientation, disability, age or other factor. 

Cleaner Wanted 
Tetsworth Area 

 

Domestic cleaning; hours to suit. 

Four hours per week + ironing in addition (if interested) 

 

 References required. 

 

 Telephone (01844) 281668 

 

Crendon Chamber Orchestra 
  Will Carslake will be conducting the Crendon Chamber 

Orchestra for the summer concert on Saturday 23rd June 

at St. Mary's Church, Thame at 7.30 p.m.  

 Romanian Folk Dances is an exuberant piece by the 

Hungarian Béla Bartók and is a product of his folksong col-

lecting expeditions in Romania.  Bartók’s music soon 

moved away from the folk tradition in to an atonal, twelve-

note style which influenced many composers, including 

the Polish Witold Lutoslawski. 

 Lutoslawski wrote the Musique Funebre, à la memoire 

de Béla Bartók, to commemorate the tenth anniversary of 

Bartók’s death. This piece introduced his own brand of 

twelve-note music, marking his departure from the explicit 

use of folk music 
The Concerto for String Orchestra introduces another Polish 

composer, Grażyna Bacewicz, who deserves to be better 

known. This piece won the Polish National Prize for  

http://www.buckscc.gov.uk/scrutiny


 with Polish chamber orchestras. 

 Frank Bridge composed his Suite for String Orchestra in 

1910 over a few short weeks.  He was a thorough crafts-

man whose skill as a composer was finely sharpened by 

the depth of his practical musicianship. 
The concert closes with the epitome of early 20th century 

Englishness by Edward Elgar in his early work the Serenade 

for Strings. It is reportedly the first of his compositions with  

which he professed himself satisfied and remains among the 

most frequently performed of all his music. 
  The Crendon Chamber Orchestra is a player-led string or-

chestra and works regularly with a number of music directors 

including Paul Barritt, Roger Coull and John Lubbock. Recent 

concerts have featured Tippett’s Concerto for Double String 

Orchestra, Bach’s Double Violin Concerto and Stravinsky’s 

ballet Apollon Musagète.  If you are interested in playing with 

us, please contact us at crendonchamberorches-

tra@yahoo.co.uk 

   Tickets ( Adult £11, Snr/stud £9, U14 free) are available for 

collection at the door from crendonchamberorches-

tra@yahoo.co.uk , or by post enclosing cheque payable to 

Crendon Chamber Orchestra and SAE from: CCO 15 Brae Hill 

Close, Brill, HP18 9TE, or on the door, or from ForeGolf, 10 But-

termarket, Thame. 

mailto:crendonchamberorchestra@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:crendonchamberorchestra@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:crendonchamberorchestra@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:crendonchamberorchestra@yahoo.co.uk


Call Chris on 01844 281645 

For details 

 Mornings         £25.00 

 Afternoons   £25.00 

 Sun—Thurs evenings  £30.00 

 Friday evening    £50.00 

 Saturday evening  £60.00 

         Children’s Parties         from £20.00 

Hall for Hire 
Tetsworth Memorial Hall is available for hire 

For parties, meetings, events and more 

Windmill
Windows

Thame
Bicester
Oxford
Aylesbury

PVCu, Aluminium
& Hardwood

Replacement Windows
Residential Doors
French & Patio Doors
Fascias & Soffits
Glass & Sealed Units
Conservatories

01844 237070
Fax: 01844 237737

For fresh Ideas & Free Quote

FENSA
Registered 

Kitchen and bathroom fitting 
Tiling, painting, decorating, fencing 
Guttering etc. 
Any job considered. Free estimates. 

Call Dave Smith 
         01844 281572 (Tel) 
         07725 077111 (Mob) 

Chauffeur driven airport 
and London transfers 
 
Tours — Cotswolds,  
Warwick, London etc 
 
Weddings — selection  
of car colours 
 
All cars air-conditioned,  
E & S class Mercedes 
 
8 seater available 
 

Airports are our speciality and we are usually  
cheaper than traditional taxis 

Telephone 01844 281555 

 

 

Think you may have been mis-sold payment protection 

insurance? 

  If the company who sold you payment protection knew it 

was wrong for you, or didn't check on your circumstances 

properly before selling it to you, (for example, the policy 

doesn't cover self-employed people and you're self-

employed), you may be able to make a claim for mis-

selling.   

  This means that the company has sold you a policy when 

they shouldn't have done, and you may be able to cancel 

the policy and get a refund. If you think you've been mis-

sold PPI for any reason, you can make a complaint to the 

company that sold you the policy.  

  You may want to get help from an experienced adviser 

to do this. You may also want to use our sample PPI com-

plaints letter to help you complain about mis-selling. Go to 

the Citizens Advice website www.adviceguide.org.uk for a  

http://www.adviceguide.org.uk/


Deadline for the each issue is 21st of the month 
Send you letters, articles, news or advert to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW 

Or e mail tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Cheques made payable to Tetsworth Newsletter. 

The Editor reserves the right to amend letters and articles at his/her discretion.  Letters and articles are not guaranteed to be published.  

The views of letters and articles are not necessarily the views of the Editor. 

No responsibility can be taken for errors and inaccuracies. 

Advertisers 

 

We distribute copies of the Newsletter to all households within the village, additional copies 

are available from The Swan Antique Centre and Postcombe Service Station. 

Send details of your advert to 

3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or by e mail to Tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Rates per issue 

Eighth of a page £5.50 

Quarter page £11 

Half page £22 

Full page £44 

 

Leaflets  just £8.00 

Dates for your Diary 
Tuesday   The Coffee Shop 

2.00 pm - 4.30 pm  Memorial Hall, Tetsworth 

Sunday   Free Pool Table to Members’              

7.30 - 10.30   Sports and Social Club, Tetsworth 

2nd Monday of Month Parish Council Meeting 

7.30 pm   Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Wednesday   Youth Tuck Shop 

7.00 pm—9.00 pm  Tetsworth Memorial Hall 

Thursday   Coffee Morning 

11.30 am   Old Red Lion, Tetsworth 

 

Monday 11th June  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 21st June  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 25th June  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 5th July  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 9th July  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

Thursday 19th July  Mobile Library 

10.45 am —11.00 am  Back Street Op Village Hall 

Monday 23rd July  Children’s Mobile Library 

9.45 am —11.15 am  The Green (off Marsh End) 

 

Send details of your event to 3 Cygnet Close, Tetsworth, 

Thame, Oxon OX9 7BW or email tetsworthnews@aol.com 

Planning Applications at SODC 

21st April 2012—27th May 2012 

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

Planning Decisions from SODC 

21st April 2012—27th May 2012 

Land at Swan Inn and Spencers Farm  

Tetsworth 

Planning Consent P95/N0019 - Land at 

Swan Inn and Spencers Farm, Tetsworth - 

Residential Development comprising 7 four 

bed detached dwelling houses (48-48) in-

cluding garages and associated works and 

realignment of Plot 8 approved under Plan-

ning Permission P94/N0200/RM Confirma-

tion of discharge of conditions 

Agreed full discharge 

11 Swan Gardens Tetsworth OX9 7BN 

Erection of a conservatory to the rear ele-

vation. 

Granted 

P12/S0735/

DIS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P11/S0018  

Planning information is taken from the SODC 
web site www.southoxon.gov.uk 

Land at Swan Inn and Spencers Farm 

Tetsworth 

Planning Consent P95/N0019 - Land at 

Swan Inn and Spencers Farm, Tetsworth - 

Residential Development comprising 7 

four bed detached dwelling houses (48-

48) including garages and associated 

works and realignment of Plot 8 ap-

proved under Planning Permission P94/

N0200/RM Confirmation of discharge of 

conditions 

 

Attington Leys Thame Road Tetsworth 

OX9 7DB 

Single storey extension and conservatory 

to rear elevation. 

 

Attington Leys Thame Road Tetsworth 

OX9 7DB 

Removal of existing porch and construc-

tion of a new porch to the front of the 

property. 

P12/S0735/DIS  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P12/S0689/HH  

 

 

 

 

P11/S0167  

 downloadable copy. 

  If you don't get anywhere with the company which sold 

you the policy, you may need to refer your complaint to 

the Financial Ombudsman Service. You should use the 

complaint form on their website at: www.financial-

ombudsman.org.uk .  

  The major banks have written to customers they believe 

may have been mis-sold PPI.  If you have received a letter, 

it will explain the steps you need to take next. 

  Finally, beware of companies offering to help you with a 

claim – many such offers are a front for a scam designed to 

get you to hand over bank card details or shell out money 

you will never see again.  Others do offer a service but this 

can be very expensive and can eat up all the compensa-

tion you get, or even leave you in debt. Some cold call or 

send text messages out of the blue – these are best ignored 

and deleted. 

Adviceline 08444 111 444  

                  03 00 33 00 650 (Mobile) 

Your nearest CAB is in the Market Square, Thame 

http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/S0735/DIS
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/S0735/DIS
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P11/S0018
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/S0735/DIS
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P12/S0689/HH
http://www.southoxon.gov.uk/ccm/support/Main.jsp?MODULE=ApplicationDetails&REF=P11/S0167
http://www.financial-ombudsman.org.uk
http://www.financial-ombudsman.org.uk

